TERRY A. HART Chairman District 1

LIANE "BUFFIE" MCFADYEN Chair ProTem District 2

> SAL PACE Commissioner District 3





PUEBLO COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF ENGINEERING AND PUBLIC WORKS
ENGINEERING DIVISION • ROAD AND BRIDGE DIVISION • PARKS DIVISION • RECREATION DIVISION

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Joan Armstrong, Director of Planning and Development

Department of Planning and Development

THRU:

Alf Randall, Senior Engineer M

FROM:

David Benbow, General Services Engineer

DATE:

June 18, 2013

SUBJECT:

Southern Delivery System, 1041Permit 2008-002 – Haul Route Plan Roads

We have reviewed the request from Colorado Springs Utilities, (CSU) for release of the S-1 section of the Haul Route Plan Roads, (HRP) for the Southern Delivery System (SDS), being those roads south of Highway 50, Purcell Boulevard and Spaulding Avenue. The letter states that reclamation and construction activities for the SDS S-1 have ceased, all maintenance activities have been completed and CSU is requesting a release from maintenance of the above HRP roads. Per this request we have inspected the HRP roads for compliance with the 1041 Permit 2008-002 Conditions and the letter of May 29, 2012 from Mr. John Fredell titled "Southern Delivery System, Pueblo County 1041 Permit 2008-002/Road Rehabilitation Payments". We find that the applicant is in compliance with the conditions for use of the HRP roads and do not oppose approval of this request.

Please do not hesitate to contact this office with any concerns or questions you may have on these comments.

c: Pueblo Board of County Commissioners Gary Raso, Special Assistant County Attorney Ray Petros, Special Counsel File